While the Imagine-It Project has been a bit of a challenge to implement it has also been very rewarding. Initially, the biggest challenge was finding enough time to implement the science curriculum as well as the project because of instructional mandates. After consulting with colleagues, and becoming creative with my planning, the path to implementing the project became clear. This project is being put into service to give students the opportunity to learn to effectively communicate and share their acquired knowledge. 

In order for them to be successful communicators, basic communication skills had to be reviewed and/or taught. This was done through a series of active listening activities and character education (one of my teaching mandates) lessons. To facilitate effective communication among peers in class, students were introduced to discussion stems, which I am pleased to say many students have embraced and are very conscious about using as we carry on instructional discussions. Developing these positive communication skills in class are foundational since one of the goals is to have students communicate about their learning and exchange ideas through blogs.

The second quarter began this week with the students being introduced to a reflection/communication log that they will share with their parents each week. The students will write a reflection about something that they learned during the week, and share the information with their parents. The parents will in turn write a comment about the conversation and return the form at the beginning of the new week. This is as exciting venture as the students will be forced to have genuine communication with their parents about academic activities.

Another goal of this project was to have my students be able to communicate with experts on science concepts and ideas. I was fortunate enough to have made a connection with a professor from the University of Chicago who wanted to work with students from Chicago Public Schools. Unfortunately, they are unable to come out during the school day so we created an after school science club where the students will have the opportunity to receive assistance with their science fair experiments, learn about some of the recent advances in science through experiments and demonstrations, as well as learn about the possibilities for different careers in science. Because of the after school aspect, I opened the program up to 6th-8th students as well as my own students. A lot of the participants are former students, so I am pleased that they have the opportunity to interact with the visiting scientists.
I am pleased with the direction that the project has taken to date. The partnership with the university was not in my original plans but has exceeded mine and the students expectations.
